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Letter from the President of the TCHA Board of Governors 
Mission: To enrich the lives of Tippecanoe County residents and visitors by collecting, preserving, researching, and sharing our unique 

and diverse history 
Once again, your Tippecanoe County Historical Association has completed another successful year.  As we head into 
2025, we are again well positioned to continue serving our local community and focus on telling everyone about our 
fascinating local history. 
 
2025 will be a watershed year for the Tippecanoe County Historical Association as we work with the City of Lafayette to 
commemorate the 200th anniversary of the founding of the city.  Our program series will be stronger than ever and will 
focus on events and personalities that shaped the City of Lafayette and Tippecanoe County into what we know today.  In 
addition to new programs, we will be offering returning favorites such as the historical Maple Sugaring event staged by 
Les Garnison du Pays d’en Haut and the Greenbush Cemetery tour. 
 
Of course, the highlight of our year is always the annual Feast of the Hunters’ Moon.  We welcomed Brooke Sauter as 
our new Feast Manager this year and she stepped into the role with an incredibly smooth transition.  Although it was a 
warm and breezy year for the Feast, we were able to raise funds for TCHA and approximately 50 other community 
organizations.  Make sure you mark your calendars for next year’s 58th Feast of the Hunters’ Moon on October 11th and 
12th. 
 
Although I say this every year, our Association is strengthened by the tireless efforts of our fabulous staff and scores of 
volunteers.  Claire, Kelly, Trey, Amy, Brooke, and Laura continue to work countless hours to deliver an outstanding level 
of service.  Our volunteer base remains strong and committed and is a key component in preserving and cataloging our 
historical collections. 
 
I also want to recognize the hours put in by our board and committee members who work all year to ensure that your 
Association remains strong and active.  These people are the lifeblood of our organization.  We could not continue to 
offer our high levels of service and events without them.  I want to pause here to encourage everyone to become 
involved with Association activities.  We can use YOU to work with us by contributing your time and expertise to our 
committees and events. 
 
Celebrating the 200th anniversary of the founding of the City of Lafayette in 2025 will give us a unique opportunity to 
showcase our collections and the importance of preserving local history.  Towards the end of the year, we will release a 
book of 200 stories written by local community members to celebrate this event as well as the 200th anniversary of the 
founding of Tippecanoe County in 2026.  For all of us who enjoy and treasure local history, this will be a great time to 
explore the past and present of the community in which we live. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Jeff Schwab 
 
Jeff Schwab (jrs@purdue.edu) 



Minutes for TCHA Annual Membership Meeting 
2:00 PM, February 3, 2024 

Meeting at the History Center 
 

Board President Jeffrey Schwab welcomed TCHA members and guests to the 2024 Annual Membership Meeting held at 
the History Center. The meeting opened at 2:12 pm. 
 
The Minutes of the January 21, 2023, Annual Meeting were presented and approved as written by voice vote after a 
motion and second from the membership. 
 
Board President Jeff Schwab thanked Teays River for catering the meeting.  
 
He then presented the President’s Report.  
 
He introduced Executive Director Claire Eagle as the new leader of the Tippecanoe County Historical Association.  
 
President Schwab noted that TCHA offered over thirty (30) public programs in 2023 with good attendance.  
 
He called attention to a successful, robust Feast of the Hunter’s Moon in October 2023.   
 
He praised the Board’s focus on growing the Association’s Endowment during 2023 noting the Endowment’s goal is to 
support the Association in the years to come.  
 
President Schwab took a moment to thank the Association’s staff for their dedication and hard work on behalf of TCHA. 
 
And President Schwab thanked the Association’s many volunteers who keep TCHA open and active in the community.  
He encouraged all TCHA members to join committees to support and move the Association’s mission forward. 
 
The President’s Report was followed by the Treasurer’s Report and the Association’s financial report both presented as a 
slide show by Treasurer Lorita Bill. (see attached).   
 
Governor Bill reported that TCHA enjoyed a cash balance of $108,000 (one hundred eight thousand dollars) more than 
at the beginning of 2023 which puts the organization in a secure financial position for the coming year.  
The Feast’s income was good, Treasurer Bill reported, but profitability was down this year past year because of increases 
in a number of expenses.  It is likely the Treasurer will recommend that ticket and booth prices be increased again in 
2025 (this requires a Board of Governor’s vote). 
 
There were no questions from the membership about her report which was approved by voice vote. 
 
Claire Eagle presented the Executive Director’s Report, summing up the Association’s work and initiatives during 2023.   
 
She has engaged in a “deep dive” into the last couple of years’ Annual Reports to better understand the organization 
and its work.  
 
ED Eagle thanked the many volunteers who work with TCHA’s staff at TCHA’s service locations (including the Battlefield 
and the McCullough Library).   
 
She noted the work of staff and volunteers to secure grants and sponsorships for TCHA maintenance, operations, and 
programs.  Particular thanks were extended to Kirby Risk and the City of Lafayette for their support of the upcoming 
Bicentennial Book. 
 

FOR 
APPROVAL 



Ms. Eagle continued to bring attention to the two-hundred-year Anniversary/Bicentennial book celebrating both 
Lafayette and Tippecanoe County history, scheduled to be published by Purdue Press in 2025.  She thanked those who 
have written articles for the book and invited more TCHA members to choose a topic(s) and write articles.  
 
She followed the Treasurer’s Report in heralding the success of 2023’s annual fundraising campaign. 
 
Ms. Eagle noted that engaging about local history with our local community is a key part of TCHA’s mission and 
activities.  TCHA’s social media outreach continues to reach more people and the library’s offerings, Feast of the 
Hunters’ Moon applications and support from the Board of Governors are all indications that public engagement is 
working. 
 
Kelly Lippie reported on TCHA collections; Collections Committee members were thanked for their ongoing and 
thoughtful work.   
 
Reporting about membership, Ms. Lippie encouraged all of us to bring new, additional members to TCHA; 2023 saw an 
increase in membership. 
Volunteers at the McCullough Library recorded hundreds of hours of service in 2023.  Librarian Amy Harbor highlighted 
successful cemetery tours, announced the return of genealogy classes in Spring 2025 and brought attention to the 
McCullough Library’s new access to the Family Search digital collections not usually available to the public.  
 
Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum Manager Trey Gorden reported on the Tippecanoe Battlefield, “an amazing place!” The 
people who visit the Battlefield bring interesting stories and questions.  
 
Dr. Gorden thanked former bookstore manager Rick Conwell for his many years of work with the bookstore and is 
seeking a part-time staff person to succeed Mr. Conwell, from June until the conclusion of the 2024 Feast of the 
Hunters’ Moon.  Please see Dr. Gordon if you have an interest in learning more about this position. 
 
ED Eagle spoke to the many TCHA programs offered in 2023 which brought over one thousand (1,000+) attendees.  
 
She thanked the program committee and the many TCHA volunteers and staff for their work and reminded us that 
programs will be planned and publicized quarterly in 2024.  She also noted TCHA’s YouTube channel programs and the 
Facebook page which continues its popularity. She invited TCHA members to join the program committee to bring new 
ideas and events. 
 
Feast Coordinator Brooke Sauter presented the Feast of the Hunters’ Moon report to the membership.  She began her 
work as Feast Coordinator on January 1, 2024, succeeding the retired Leslie Martin Conwell.   
 
Ms. Sauter thanked Ms. Conwell for her many years of service with the Feast (and with TCHA) and noted that she, Ms. 
Sauter, has been a re-enactor for ten years and so has a good base of understanding about the Feast, its volunteers, its 
purpose, and its attendees.  She noted her interest in emphasizing the educational nature of the Feast and the ongoing 
need for volunteers.  
 
Highlights planned for the 2024 Feast include increased efforts to Digitize Feast historical documents and the 
continuation of Leslie Martin Conwell’s programs featuring artifacts from the Fort area.  There will also be increased 
effort to find sponsorships and fundraising and scheduling new sewing circle meetings.  
 
Brief Committee Reports were presented.   President Schwab reported for the Facilities Committee.  Trey Gorden 
presented the Historical Markers Committee and Ms. Eagle spoke about the Bicentennial Publication Committee work 
(noting articles for the book are due no later than September 2024 with publication set for Labor Day 2025.  
 
ED Eagle spoke to the work of the Membership Committee and the Development Committee. 
 



The Ouiatenon Preserve Committee, headed by Governor Dr. Kory Cooper reported good work had been accomplished 
in 2023.  Together with Committee member Colby Bartlett he responded to a TCHA member’s question about possible 
guided tours of the Preserve in 2024; the Committee has taken the idea into consideration. 
 
President Schwab and ED Eagle thanked significant donors and donations to TCHA over the past year. 
 
President Schwab asked all Board of Governors present to stand and be recognized.  
 
Governor Quentin Robinson presented the nominating committee’s slate of returning Governors and new nominees for 
the Board of Governors.  He noted that all nominees, those seeking return to the Board and new Board members, have 
provided written biographies and reasons for serving that are available on each table for members to read.  
 
The slate was moved and seconded by the membership as presented.  Governor Robinson then invited all members of 
TCHA to vote for their choice to fill out the Board of Governors for the coming year.  The vote was by a secret, paper 
ballot which were collected by the nominating committee and taken for counting. 
 
President Schwab called our attention to the Ball-Sholty Award for 2024.  He announced retired Executive Director Leslie 
Conwell received the Ball Shorty Award in recognition of her many years of service with TCHA for her long involvement 
with and leadership of the Feast of the Hunters’ Moon. 
 
During her gracious acceptance speech, Ms. Conwell thanked the Board for the award and then thanked all our TCHA 
members and staff.  She noted that TCHA has been an important part of her life since her youth and concluded by 
bringing our attention to the exemplary work the TCHA staff took on during and after the COVID epidemic.  
 
Executive Director Claire Eagle announced the Volunteer of the Year Award which is chosen by the TCHA staff.  This 
year’s Volunteer Award was presented to Carolyn O’Connell for her strong work with so many TCHA operations – the 
Feast, work with the landscaping at the McCullough Library, and her recent completion of indexing the large collection 
of photos donated to TCHA by the Journal and Courier.  
 
The official count of the secret ballots for the Board of Governors was announced by Nominating Chair Quentin 
Robinson; all nominees for the Board of Governors were approved by the voting membership. 
 
Door prizes were awarded to six lucky members attending the Annual meeting.   
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. The Annual Membership Meeting adjourned at 3:35 pm. 
 
The annual meeting’s business meeting concluded with a program featuring the history of Tippecanoe County’s Wolf 
Park, located near Battle Ground. 
 
Long time Wolf Park employee Patricia Goodman shared a series of slides and commentary about the Park that opened, 
with the leadership of Purdue faculty member Dr. Eric Klinkhammer, in 1972.  
 
In the decades since, Wolf Park has focused on research, education and conservation for Park staff, the Purdue campus, 
and the larger community.   
 
Ms. Goodman spoke of the importance of reflecting Konrad Lorenz’ work with animal behavior as the Park and its 
researchers explore the wolves and other wild animals that thrive at the Park.  
 
The program concluded at 4:30 pm.   Thank you, Claire Eagle, for arranging this year’s Annual Meeting program! 
  



TCHA Treasurer’s Report 2024 
Lorita Bill, TCHA Treasurer 

 
TCHA had another successful year with an operating profit of just over $15,000. However, this operating profit was less 
than last year by about $38,000. While revenue increased by over $15,000 from 2023, expenses increased by around 
$52,500. This increase in expenses is primarily attributable to an increase in salaries and wages and Feast expenses. 
 
Salaries and wages increased because it was the first full calendar year paying an executive director as well as inflation-
based wage increases for staff. Feast expenses continue to increase with few alternatives for the necessary services 
needed to hold a quality event in Tippecanoe County. 
 
Feast admission prices remained the same for the Feast in 2024. It is the intent for admission prices to be reviewed at 
a minimum of every three years. This means that they will be up for review prior to the 
2026 Feast. 
 
Investment returns were favorable in 2024 with over $250,000 in gains. This number includes nearly 
$24,000 in interest income from money market accounts at First Merchants. 
Overall, TCHA is in a secure financial position for the coming year. 
 

Notes on the 2024 Preliminary Financial Statements 
 
The statements presented are preliminary. The merchandise inventory at the Battlefield Museum Store has not been 
verified. Various other adjustments may be required before the statements are finalized. 
  



 

 
  



 

  



 
  



 

  



TCHA Executive Director Annual Report 2024 
Prepared by Claire Eagle, Executive Director 

 
It’s true what they say, time flies when you’re having fun! 2024 was an 
incredibly busy year for TCHA. We prepared for the bicentennial of Lafayette, 
introduced new programming and continued to increase our fundraising 
efforts. As you’ll see, TCHA had another very successful year. Here are some 
highlights: 
 
Grants, Sponsorships and Donations: 
 
All donors and sponsors are listed in a separate area of this Annual Report. 
TCHA would not have had the successful year we did without each and every 
one of them. Please take some time to read through the list. Maybe we’ll see your name on it next year! 
 

 The Community Foundation of Greater Lafayette awarded TCHA a grant of $43,640 to assist in an 
exterior refresh of the Frank C. Arganbright Genealogy Center. 
 North Central Health Services awarded TCHA a grant of $57,084.75 for the installation of a weather 
warning system on the Feast of the Hunters’ Moon grounds.  
 A $2,793 grant from Indiana Humanities supported the participation of the Miami Tribe of Oklahoma at 
the Feast.  
 Lafayette Life Foundation awarded TCHA a grant of $5,000 in support of Feast School Days. 
 A $500 grant from Lafayette Daybreak Rotary also supported Feast School Days.  
 TCHA received a $500 grant from Community Foundation for our completion of the Needs Assessment 
Survey and participation in Town Halls. 
 The City of West Lafayette gave $3,000 in support of TCHA. 
 Tippecanoe County gave $5,000 in support of TCHA.  
 Subaru of Indiana provided a $3,500 sponsorship for one of the Feast performance stages. 
 First Farmer’s Bank and Trust provided a $4,500 sponsorship for one of the Feast performance stages.  
 A $500 sponsorship from Old National Bank supported Feast expenses.  
 Visit Lafayette-West Lafayette provided a $10,000 sponsorship in support of the Feast and $10,000 in 
support of the Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum and History Store for a total of $20,000.  
 American Legion Post provided a $300 sponsorship for the Battle of Tippecanoe Commemoration 
event. 
 Historic Five Points Fire Station provided TCHA with a $100 sponsorship in support of the Bicentennial 
pop-up exhibit on the history of the Lafayette Fire Department.  
 La Compagnie des Beaux Eaux provided $200 in support of living history events at the Blockhouse.  
 We increased funds raised from our Annual Campaign by 25%, raising a total of $6,451.80. 
 Through community support we raised $1,280 in restricted funds to repair the Reifers neon rocking 
chair. 
 

Public Engagement and Partnerships 
 

 Kelly, Mary Anthrop and I manned a TCHA booth at the 2024 Juneteenth Celebration at Memorial 
Island in Columbia Park, bringing exhibit boards and interactive activities for attendees to enjoy. 
 Kelly and I attended the Greater Lafayette Commerce Business Expo, joining the City of Lafayette in 
promotion of the bicentennial. 

Claire Eagle 



 In August, Shadeland celebrated the 40th anniversary of their founding. Kelly attended, bringing along a 
few artifacts from our collection showcasing the community’s history.  
 Trey represented TCHA at Family Day at the Farm at Prophetstown and Canal Days at the Wabash and 
Erie Canal Park in Delphi, IN, interacting with visitors using the very popular pioneer wagon activity.  
 TCHA social media pages continue to be a great way to interact with the community and foster interest 
in our history. Facebook had a 31% increase in followers. Instagram had an 8% increase in followers. Total 
individuals reached by Facebook and Instagram was 933,400. That’s an 80% increase from 2023! While 
posting on social media may seem like an easy task, content creation takes research, time and dedication. 
Thanks go to Kelly, Amy and Brooke for helping to create content and manage our pages.  
 Kelly, Brooke and I served on a dedication 
planning committee for the Evaleen Stein historic 
marker.  
 Brooke presented to a special needs reading 
comprehension class at Wainwright Elementary 
School on early American life as it related to their 
reading of The Witch of Blackbird Pond. 
 The Bicentennial Book Committee was hard at 
work, compiling 200 articles for 200 Years of 
Tippecanoe County: A Community Tells its Stories 
and everything that entailed. This included author 
recruitment, editing, paperwork and photo 
gathering. The books will be published later this 
year with support from Kirby Risk Corporation and 
the City of Lafayette, as a part of the Lafayette 
(2025) and Tippecanoe County (2026) bicentennials.  
 We once again partnered with Purdue University’s Department of Anthropology to celebrate Indiana 
Archeology Month at the Battlefield. The program included activities for all ages including artifact show-
and-tell, identification, mini excavations and atlatl throwing. Thanks to Dr. Kory Kooper, Cassie Apuzzo, 
Professor Buzon and several other archeology students from Purdue! 
 TCHA began a program partnership with the West Lafayette Public Library, allowing us to create new 
opportunities to engage with their members. Throughout the year we co-hosted five programs and an 
exhibit. 
 

Facilities 
 
With no maintenance person on staff, our Facilities Committee and other volunteers do so much to keep our 
properties and building in tiptop shape. From large projects to small repairs and the preventative maintenance 
in between, we are so thankful to the entire Facilities Committee for all their hard work keeping our facilities 
in great condition in 2024.  
 

 After a leak was discovered in early January, a repair was made to the History Center roof over the 
Columbia Street lobby.  
 After the floor in my office was replaced in 2023, a private donor covered the cost of a new coat of 
paint on the walls in early 2024.  

Evaleen Stein historic marker dedication 
planning committee 

 



 Thanks to the work and donations of 
some very generous volunteers, all of the 
weeds in the small garden plot in front of the 
Arganbright were removed and replaced 
with weed barrier cloth and some new 
mulch. Some of our outdoor collection items 
will be moved to the space for exhibition in 
2025.  
 Unfortunately, the rooftop AC unit 
above the Banquet Hall at the History Center 
went down in early fall. The Facilities 
committee is working on a long-term plan to 
repair and potentially replace the entire 
HVAC system.  
 Thanks to a generous grant from the 
Community Foundation of Greater Lafayette, 
the Arganbright received an exterior refresh. 
Countless wood repairs, the installation of a 
new window in the clothing collection room and a fresh coat of paint have been completed. A front 
window replacement will take place in early spring to complete the project.  
 

Everything you just read about would also not have been possible without all of you! Our members believe 
in TCHA and its mission and are crucial to our success. Library volunteers completed 2,920.25 hours of work in 
addition to the enormous number of volunteer hours that go into the Feast. It’s easy to say that volunteers 
spent at least 5,000 hours helping TCHA fulfill its mission in 2024. Finally, a heartfelt thank you goes to the 
entire Board of Governors. They have the responsibility of guiding the Association in all our endeavors and do 
it with care. As volunteers, their dedication to TCHA is astounding. As we look forward to the bicentennials of 
Lafayette and Tippecanoe County (and even TCHA’s centennial in 2028), I look forward to continuing to work 
together to fulfill our mission. 
  

The crew from Gibson Painting 
working on painting prep at the Arganbright 



TCHA Collections Annual Report 2024 
Prepared by Kelly Lippie, Curator of Collections 

 
Donations and Administration 
 
The Collections Committee held monthly meetings to consider all potential donations or purchases 
for the permanent collection, materials found in the collection but not documented and 
deaccessions. This committee is made up of 11 members who are staff members, Board governors 
or members of the association and it is chaired by the Curator of Collections. In 2024, the 
committee created 91 new accessions (donations) to the permanent collection. The committee 
created 7 expendable collections, which are intended for use in programs or for other hands-on 
opportunities. One of these accessions and expendable collections was a purchase. 
 
Repairs were needed early in the year to restore the working neon components of the Reifers red 
rocking chair sign. A small fund-raising campaign was able to generate the necessary funds for the work and repairs were 
made by Huston Electric. 

 
Consultations are ongoing with the Miami and Peoria tribes regarding the future of human remains 
in the Ouiatenon archaeological collection. These discussions follow procedures outlined in the 
national NAGPRA program. 
 
For window replacement in the hanging clothing storage room, many racks of historic clothing had 
to be moved out of the way and wrapped in plastic to protect the materials from construction debris. 
 
A significant donation was received from a long time TCHA supporter, Mary Anthrop, of her research 
files, artifacts, hands-on games and exhibit panels, as well as the publication rights to her articles. 
 
Outreach & research 
 
Throughout the year, the curator has worked to promote TCHA 
resources and collections by making presentations to other local 

organizations and helping with research projects that utilize the collection. 
 
For Lafayette’s bicentennial celebration, much time has been spent gathering images and 
articles for a book to be published in 2025. This book will include nearly 200 images; most of 
which come from the TCHA permanent collection. Authors for the articles came to TCHA to 
research their materials, which required assistance from the curator and library coordinator. 
Images were also gathered for a video produced by the city to promote the bicentennial and 
events. The curator and director attended the Lafayette business expo to promote TCHA’s 
bicentennial programs and exhibits. 
 
Several Purdue groups and students visited in 2024 to get a tour of the resources at TCHA 
including music history and local African American sites. 
 
The curator served on a committee for the placement of the Evaleen Stein historic marker by the Indiana Historical Bureau 
and the celebration dinner. This included providing images from the collection and displaying books from the library 
collection. 
 
TCHA also provided displays for local events such as Juneteenth and Shadeland’s 40th anniversary event. The Anabaptist 
Mennonite Biblical Seminar visited on their Pottawatomi trail of death caravan, to view George Winter artwork. 
Special research projects included a Salvation Army summer camp group for children, St. James Church’s upcoming 
anniversary, TCHA’s cemetery tours, the Tippecanoe County School Corp. new administration lobby exhibit and helping 
Purdue Anthropology faculty to design education kit with deer bones. 

Kelly Lippie 

Juneteenth 2024 

Rocking Chair Repair 



 
Continuing outreach work includes “This Day in History” and “Born on this Day” social media posts and bicentennial efforts 
for 2025 and 2026. We will also be hosting a genealogy class collaboration with WALLA in the spring of 2025. 
 
Projects 
 
In addition to regular collections administration and research, volunteers assisted with projects to make the permanent 
collection more accessible and to improve storage. Students from Purdue’s Anthropology Department worked on 
materials from the Ouiatenon archaeology collection; including icon rings and bale seals. 
 
Scanning and cataloging artifacts in the collection is an ongoing project for volunteers and interns. Most of the historic 
photograph collection has now been cataloged and scanned to our Past Perfect software system. Volunteers have 
completed a multi-year project to index the Journal and Courier negatives collection. 
 
In collaboration with TIPOA (Tippecanoe County Area Genealogy Society) we have been able to make more progress in 
cleaning and indexing a collection of county records related to the poor relief efforts in Tippecanoe County. This is an 
ongoing project that will continue through 2025. 
 
Exhibits 
 
To share TCHA’s collection and interpret local history, exhibits are regularly changed 
out at several of the buildings. At the Arganbright Genealogy Center in 2024, displays 
of historic baseball uniforms and local advertising yard sticks greeted visitors to the 
research library. 
 
At the History Center, a display of local law enforcement artifacts and photographs was 
installed early in the year. The show exhibit was removed in December to make way for 
a bottle exhibit designed by one of the student volunteers. 
 
At the Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum, several exhibit refurbishments were conducted 
and new, temporary displays were set up. To coordinate with an exhibit loan from the 
Indiana Historical Society, a display of local maps and survey equipment was installed. 
The free exhibit loan occurred for 5 weeks in the summer and was themed “Indiana 
Through the Mapmaker’s Eye”. 
 
As part of TCHA year-long partnership with the West Lafayette Public Library, several 
exhibit collaborations occurred. An historic toy exhibit was removed from display at the 
library early in the year, Ouiatenon artifacts were loaned for the summer to the 
caretaker’s cottage and cameras were loaned for a short photography exhibit in the fall. 
For the Lafayette Bicentennial, a series of 10 pop-up exhibits were designed that will be available for local schools, libraries 
and businesses to display in 2025 and beyond. 
 
Short term displays were set up to enhance experiences for the Ouiatenon book release, Evaleen Stein lecture, Eras 
dinners and the Halloween story telling program. 
 
Current loans 
 
Loans are made to share the TCHA permanent collection with other historical groups or to enhance the exhibits of TCHA. 
There were three incoming loans made or renewed in 2024; use for exhibits at the Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum and 
The History Center. Four outgoing loans to local historic sites were renewed for another years’ duration. 
 
 
 

Fire Department Bicentennial 
Pop-up Exhibit, in partnership 
with Fire Points Fire Station 

Museum 



Training 
 
The curator completed professional development training by attending two different webinars in 2024. These were: Native 
American Graves Protection and Repatriation Act webinar series Book enclosure making webinar. 
 
Donors to the permanent and Expendable Collection and Digital Archive in 2024 

Ross Aiken Robert Leavitt 
Lorie Amick John MacDonald 
Fran Andrews Ted Markley 
Anonymous Olynn O. McInerney 
Mary Anthrop Elizabeth McLean 
Area Plan Commission of Tippecanoe County Lenard Miller 
Kaley Barry Donald L. Nead and Caryl Matthews 
Battle Ground Lions Club Walter Poppinga 
Eleanor Bailey Doulas Paprocki 
Jennifer Bay Rick Pettry 
James Beauchamp Jr. Linda Pierret 
Robert Bill Mary Pugh 
Peggy Bryant Patrice Rabalais 
Fox Cameron William Radell 
Sarah Carlson Marianne Rose 
Susan Carr Julia Sandberg 
Sally Jean Carter Sean Sasser 
City Bus David and Nancy Sattler 
Rosalee Clawson Alvin Schault 
Kevin Cullen Jeffrey Schwab 
Jan Aikman Dickson Terry Shanks 
Linda Emberton Mark Sharff 
Epsilon Tri Kappa Peter Sherry 
Fairfield Township Trustee Van and Lynne Sherry 
Kathleen Fedrow Barbara Siebeneick 
Five Points Fire Station Museum Society of Indiana Pioneers 
Mike and Carolyn Gery Elizabeth Solberg 
Michael and Cynthia Godwin Mary Springer 
The Haan Museum of Indiana Art James Stalker 
Amy Harbor Arnold Sweet 
Seth Harden Mary Elise Thoennes 
Hendricks County Museum William Tilford 
Kevin Herron Valley Oaks Health 
David Hovde Samantha Wechter 
Juliet Keers Dana White 
Angie and Steve Klink R. Todd White 
Lowell Korschot Linda Yoki 
Jack Korty  

 
  



TCHA Membership Annual Report 2024 
Prepared by Kelly Lippie, Membership Coordinator 

 
2024 ended with a total of 438 members of the Association: an increase of 14 members 
from the same time in 2023.  
 
The Annual meeting of the membership of the Tippecanoe County Historical Association 
was held on February 3rd, 2024. New and returning Board of Governors were voted on by 
the membership. The Awards for Volunteer of the Year (Carolyn O’Connell) and Ball-Sholty 
(Leslie Martin Conwell) were announced.  A guest speaker from Wolf Park gave a 
presentation. 
 

A new “TCHA Supporter” sticker was introduced and given to all members upon their 
membership renewal. 
 
The membership coordinator wrote the Annual appeal letter; which was sent out 
mid-year. 
 
In July, TCHA hosted a Member’s Ice Cream social. The TippecaNotes Barbershop 
Chorus performed and membership could enjoy an ice cream bar provided by Teays 
River Brewing and Public House. 
 
At Feast’s TCHA membership tent, 11 
memberships were sold. Many members 
visited the tent to talk to TCHA staff and 
board members and to enjoy snacks. 
 
A Members-only sale was held at the 
History Store at the Battlefield and in the 

Arganbright Center in December. 
 
Three electronic newsletters were produced in 2024. These are written by 
staff and volunteers and compiled into a digital format by a contractor.  
  

Kelly Lippie 

TCHA Members Ice Cream Social 

Feast Membership Tent 



TCHA Alameda McCollough Research Library Annual Report 2024 
Prepared by Amy Harbor, Research Library Coordinator 

 
In support of our mission to enrich the lives of Tippecanoe County residents and visitors 
by collecting, preserving, researching, and sharing our unique and diverse history, the 
research library is open ten hours a week for walk-in visitors who come in to research 
their families and other topics of Tippecanoe County history. We also have visitors by 
appointment on other days, as needed. In 2024, we had 189 walk-in researchers. This 
tally was boosted by the dozens of people we helped research articles they were writing 
for the bicentennial book, as well as a group of Purdue students working on a local 
history project.  
 
I spend another eight hours a week working on requests that come in by telephone and email. Scanning and 
sending document images also takes up a good amount of time. In 2024 I had 198 email threads with patrons 
who were researching from a distance.  
 
I also supervise eight volunteers who provide a huge amount of support in the library. In addition to helping 
with patron research, these volunteers are indexing our huge collection of documents in an ongoing effort to 
convert everything to digital. Our goal is to make all our indices available on our website. This year we added 
funeral home records to our webpage. At the moment, several volunteers are working hard to finish indexing 
our marriage records. Our library is starting to look different as we dispose of thousands of 3x5 cards. 
Volunteers (including the Collections Department) logged over 2900 hours of time on these projects! 
 
In 2024 volunteers and staff researched people buried in Spring Vale 
Cemetery and Grand View Cemetery for cemetery walks in May and 
October respectively. Once again, the tours had good weather and 
attendance. Presenters enjoyed learning and sharing stories, and visitors 
were very engaged, making it a good experience for all.  We are already 
working on preparing a bicentennial tour of Greenbush Cemetery for 
this May in conjunction with the city’s bicentennial. We’ll be presenting 
some of Lafayette’s earliest citizens who are buried in Greenbush. 
 
In February we were happy to receive the Greenbush Cemetery burial 
records and other record books which had been in the possession of the 
Fairfield Township trustee since the cemetery association folded several 
years ago. A volunteer scanned these books for the Township, and they 
will be made available for researchers. 
 
In March two different women’s groups were given tours of the Genealogy Library, resulting in small 
donations and a couple of memberships. 
 
In July we were asked to judge Genealogy projects for the County 4-H fair. One of our knowledgeable 
volunteers answered the call, and we received a small stipend for her work. The same volunteer created 
family trees for two patrons, earning us several hundred dollars.  
 
Once again, the research library enjoyed a good year with some positive publicity, a lot of contact with the 
public and members, and many mysteries solved. We are looking forward to more of the same in 2025. 
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TCHA Tippecanoe Battlefield Interpretive Center and History Store Annual Report 2024 
Prepared by Trey Gorden, Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum Manager 

 
This has been a busy year for us at the Battlefield. 
 
After we stopped charging sales tax at the History Store, we completed the process of 
adjusting our prices to round numbers by the end of April. This has not only made things 
more efficient at the register, but it’s also made pricing for Feast easier and facilitated 
moving all Feast sales to tablets. 
 
In July, construction on 9th Street finally ended the road closures. Huzzah! This has been a 
great relief for both staff and visitors, as you can imagine. 
 
The History and Archaeology of Ft. Ouiatenon: 300 Years in the Making sold very well. Sales did eventually 
level off by the end of May, as one would expect, but keeping them in stock was touch-and-go for a while. 
 
Stephanie Elliot was our Feast Assistant this year, and she did a great job. We’re still 
waiting to hear whether her schedule will allow her to join us again this year. Fingers 
crossed. 
 
Having sales go through tablets at Feast this year was successful beyond my most 
optimistic expectations! Many thanks to Laura Smyser for entering all those price 
changes, to Stephanie Elliot for learning quickly and providing patient tech support 
onsite, to the Bartlett family for jumping in with both feet and being open to change, to 
Erika Kvam for taking charge of the hardware, to Claire for moving the project forward, and 
to Jeff Schwab and his whole networking team for making it happen. 
 
This was Brooke’s first time on the Feast mugs team (with everything else she had to do), and her design was 
wonderful! The mugs were another unqualified success this year. Many thanks to her, to Adam Lawson who 
creates the logo stamp, and to potter Diana Couk May who actually crafts the mugs themselves. Those folks are 
a splendid team. 
 

The Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum hosted the IHS travelling exhibit "Indiana Through 
the Mapmaker's Eye" from July 2nd through August 1. To accompany the IHS panels, 
Kelly curated engaging displays of TCHA’s surveying equipment and historical maps. 
Thanks, as always, to Kelly for all her hard work in arranging this exhibition. 
 
Commemoration was even better than last year. Visitors were estimated at 217, over 
double last year’s estimate. Don Hickey’s keynote speech, “Forgotten Conflict: Why the 
War of 1812 Matters Today,” was fascinating and very well attended.  
 
Logan York, Tribal Historic Preservation Officer for the Miami Tribe of Oklahoma, 
represented his people at Commemoration this year. He very much enjoyed the 
experience, and so did our visitors. The event was a productive part of our ongoing 
relationship with the Miami and we’re looking forward to many similar collaborations in 
the future. 

 
We had great weather for Commemoration, which encouraged lots of participation from re-

enactors, including DuBoise’s Company of Spies and Guides and John Wickett & the 4th U.S. Infantry. Many of 
the reenactors spent two nights at the battlefield using period-appropriate camping gear, which they discussed 
with many fascinated visitors. 
 

Trey Gorden 

Laura Smyser 
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John’s son, Nolan, who has been accompanying his father as a militia reenactor for years, has grown up and 
gone away to college and wasn’t able to attend this year. Some of us have known Nolan since he was in his 
early teens, so this is a bitter-sweet development. All the best to Nolan in this next chapter of his life, and we 
look forward to seeing him again soon. 
 
I took to the road earlier in the year with a game designed to teach children about American settlement in the 
Indiana Territory. It was very well received, and I was able to make changes to the game as I went along to 
improve gameplay and historical applicability. Changes to federal overtime laws temporarily necessitated a halt 
to these outreach programs, but now that those changes have been rolled back, I hope to continue these 
offerings in 2025. 
 

 
 
 

 
Blue line represents 2023, red line represents 2024 

  

2024 Tippecanoe Battlefield Attendance Numbers
Change in Attendance

Duration 2023 attendance 2024 attendance Numerical Percentage
January 1 -February 20 205 208 3 1.46%
February 21 -March 20 342 385 43 12.57%
March 21 - April 20 768 955 187 24.35%
April 21 - May 20 665 1212 547 82.26%
May 21 - June 20 927 963 36 3.88%
June 21 - July 20 1193 997 -196 -16.43%
July 21 - August 20 786 1065 279 35.50%
August 21 - September 20 928 651 -277 -29.85%
September 21 - October 20 959 1185 226 23.57%
October 21 - November 20 1013 1046 33 3.26%
November 21 - December 20 193 236 43 22.28%
2022 Totals 7979 8903 924 11.58%

0
200
400
600
800

1000
1200
1400

2024 Tippecanoe Battlefield Attendance Numbers



Feast of the Hunters’ Moon Report 2024 
Prepared by Brooke Sauter, Feast of the Hunters’ Moon Event Manager 

 
The Feast of the Hunters’ Moon is TCHA’s largest fundraiser of the year, annually 
generating over 60% of the operating income of the Association. The funds raised at this 
historical reenactment of life at Fort Ouiatenon (1717-1791) help us meet our mission on a 
daily basis through the work of staff and volunteers at the five sites TCHA operates: Frank 
C. Arganbright Genealogy Center, the Tippecanoe Battlefield Museum, the Ouiatenon 
Preserve, the History Center, and the Fort Ouiatenon Blockhouse. 
 
The 2024 Feast will provide over $181,000.00 in operating funds for TCHA in 2024. These 
funds help us meet our promise to the community as Tippecanoe County’s “history 
keeper” - to enrich the lives of Tippecanoe County residents and visitors by collecting, 
preserving, and sharing our unique and diverse history. 
 
The Feast can be greatly impacted by weather. The Feast has seen everything from rain, sunshine, and even snow. 
However, I’m happy to report the weather was beautiful albeit a bit warm (A high of 81 on Saturday and 76 on Sunday!) 
and an audience of 41,203 enthusiastic Feast goers showed up to celebrate the 57th annual event in the gorgeous fall 
weather on the banks of the Wabash. 
 

This warm but clear (and dry!) weather allowed visitors to “Feast” their way around all 
the food booths, enjoy the performances and cultural presentations in the arenas and 
on the stages, learn from the traditional artisans, and shop 18th century-style wares. 
 
Food Booths: Lauren was phenomenal in her first year as Food Booth Chair. Leading 
up to the event, she worked closely with our GFS Rep Craig to ensure all orders were 
in and accounted for. This of course was based on what the food booths had 
requested/self-reported, so there were a few last-minute needs and trips to GFS 
during the weekend itself to compensate for things not “ordered”/requested. She also 
managed the crew of workers who kept track of the items loading in and out of the 
GFS trucks. She and I have since met to work on detangling the order information to 
ensure each group or troop is billed accordingly for their commissary items, and we 

are already making notes on how to simplify and correct some things for next year. 
 
We had FOUR new Food Booths this year, and I have since talked to each of them. One is an outlier who will return 
based on their calendar availability (We gained them because Mississinewa canceled their 2024 event, which is closer to 
them geographically), but the other three were “organic” new additions who intend to return. One of the booths, turkey 
legs, sold out of his product early Sunday morning. Knowing this would be the case late Saturday, we worked with them 
to come up with an additional product, chicken kebabs, to supplement with after they ran out of the original product on 
Sunday. 
 
Transportation: We lost use of the R Lot at Ross-Ade Stadium about a 
month in advance of the event. That being said, we worked with TEMA, 
City Bus, and Purdue Parking to come to the solution of using the 
Discovery Lot, which is near 231/Airport Road. We had additional signage 
printed to ensure attendees taking the bus knew how to access the lot, 
as well as provide additional signage at Ross-Ade Stadium with a map to 
point drivers to the new location should they arrive at Ross-Ade. After 
talking with Purdue Parking, this will likely be the new parking location 
for the Bus to and from the Feast for future years. 
 
Wifi: Kudos to Jeff Schwab and Scott Ksander for their hard work on the wireless system at the grounds! As some may 
remember, last year we had some issues with the wireless, between human intervention and tech failure. After 
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reworking the entire Wifi design for 2024, it was a vast improvement and I was personally hearing comments from 
vendors all across the grounds on how fast, steady, and reliable the wireless was for this year. Jeff and Scott’s new 
system, which had various zones, was a huge success as on Sunday, one zone went down but did not take the entire 
system with it. This led to vendors who were none the wiser, and gates that were able to continue to take payment and 
process tickets through the gate with no issue. 
 
Advertisement: Advertising was a big success in 2024. In addition to TV and radio interviews, we also had a heavy 
presence on social media, with daily posts the two weeks leading up to the Feast, and hourly posts scheduled during the 
event itself. We also purchased City Bus ads in 2024 (Three exterior ads and “cards” in every City Bus in Lafayette), a 
billboard on I-65 near Hwy 26, and distributed trifolds to area partners, as well as coasters to area restaurants. Of the 
15 restaurants I personally delivered to, it was fun to see the joy on the person’s face when they realized I was bringing 
coasters. These are apparently a hot commodity to bartenders and restauranters alike!  We are currently seeking 
sponsors for the 2025 Feast. Please send me an email at Feast@tippecanaoehistory.org to see our 2025 Sponsorship 
Menu! 
 

Attendance: Another excellent year! We had over 41,000 people visit the Feast in 
2024, which shows that good advertisement, great weather, and the enticement of 
good food paid off. We generally hope to see over 40,000 people each year, which is 
what has traditionally been considered the mark of a “good” Feast. (We have had 
Feasts with attendance higher than 40,000 from 2019-2024.) 
 
This year, we sold an additional $20,000 worth of tickets online than in 2023. Buying 
early not only saves attendees some money, but also ensures we get the cost of the 
ticket regardless of whether they attend. This increase in online pre-sales does mean 
our cash at the gate was down, but I feel this is a good direction to be trending. I am 
also eager to dive into the data garnered by Ticketspice, our vendor. We are able to 

see geographic and demographic data based on ticket buyers. 
 
Registration is something that also saw an overhaul in 2024. We now have Mary Fisher running the Registration tent. 
She brings with her a lot of organizational skills, Feast experience, and “customer service” attitude. Using notes given to 
me by Linda Swihart, the previous Registration Tent coordinator, Mary, Jeff Schwab and I met in advance of the event to 
prepare Mary for this task. This briefing along with Mary’s personal experience as a participant allowed the registration 
process to run normally. We are already working on ways to improve the process and continue to make it a smooth 
experience when participants “check in” at the event. 
 
A Few other Highlights: We worked with the Pioneer Junior/Senior High School Swim Team to facilitate setting up 
marquee tents and final set up on the Sunday before the Feast. This was a change from 2023, where Purdue Crew 
traditionally helped with this as part of their fundraising. Purdue Crew facilitated tear down on the Monday after the 
Feast. This was a vast improvement from 2023’s tear down. The park, Feast staff, and Crew all walked away very happy 
with this year’s clean up. 
 
The Miami of Oklahoma joined us again, thanks to a grant provided by Indiana Humanities. Humanities staff also visited 
the Feast on Sunday, and sent a very kind thank you note talking about their experience and enjoyment of the Feast. 
 
We also hosted a behind-the-scenes tour Thursday of Feast week to tourism partners through Visit Lafayette-West 
Lafayette. We had 20-some attendees from area hotels, tourism attractions, and businesses. This was a unique 
opportunity to showcase the variety that the Feast brings, and let tourism partners talk directly to the people who make 
it happen. (Thanks to Spring Valley Lodges, the NMLRA, Jeremy Spann/Blockhouse volunteers, and the Ouiatenon 
Voyageurs for talking to these partners.) 
 
Merch designed and sold through United State of Indiana was a HUGE hit. We sold out of shirts, magnets, bandanas, and 
the custom mugs created by Mud Dog Pottery in Battleground. We still have leather coasters left, as well as stickers. I 

Claire and Brooke 



am eager to continue to work with USI to design future years’ merch and rely on their expertise. They obviously have the 
right idea! 
 
We thank these folks for serving TCHA and the Feast-Committee members for 2024 included: Andy Wall, Barbara 
Deaton, Bill Young, Bob Leavitt, Brian Hawn, Dave Conner, Erika Kvam, Erin Hicks, Jan Young, Jared Nolly, Jeff Burnworth, 
Jeff Hockstra, Jeff Schwab, Jeni Watkins, Jeremy Spann, Josh Adamson, Joyce Weigand, Lauren Reed, Logan York, Mac 
Bellner, Mary Fisher, Matt Reibsomer, Melissa O'Farrell, Michael Elliot, Pete Bill, Preston Smith, Randy Lower, Sara 
Bartlett, Scott Stembaugh, Sheri Sondgerath. 
 
Tippecanoe County Park and Recreation Department Director Randy Lower as 
well as Fort Ouiatenon Site Manager Andy Wall complete the Feast team. 
TCHA’s partnership with the parks department is critical to the success of the 
Feast. TCHA collaborates with the Tippecanoe County Park and Recreation 
Department on the production and grounds set-up/tear down for the Feast, as 
they own the land the Feast is held on. 
 
Some significant challenges that affected the Feast in 2024: The continuance of 
inflation and its impact on the bottom line for the Association, supply chain 
issues, food sourcing difficulties, and shortages of booth workers and 
volunteers, as well as a few things that were lost in the transition of new leadership. All of these items are actively being 
addressed by the Feast Steering Committee, TCHA staff, and the Board of Governors. 
 
Thanks to the participants, community partners, sponsors, Feast goers, and the thousands of volunteers that make the 
Feast a treasured tradition in Tippecanoe County, the 2024 Feast will go in the books as a very successful one! We hope 
to see YOU at the 2025 Feast, scheduled for October 11-12! 
 
Besides TCHA, over 50 area not-for-profits benefit from the Feast. The event infuses over 2 million dollars into the local 
tourism economy, thus making the Feast and TCHA vital to the quality of life in the community at large. 
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TCHA Board Committees Reports 2024 
 

Facilities Committee 
 
Received a significant grant from the Community Foundation to help cover the repainting, exterior repair and window 
replacement at the Arganbright Library.  Painting completed in November, but the window is waiting on weather so the 
adhesive will set correctly. 
 
We are still assessing the HVAC system at the History Center.  Money has been set aside in the emergency maintenance 
fund.  
 
The 2023 roof at the History Center developed leaks and was repaired by Thayer’s. It has had no issues since. 
 
The History Center was used as a voting center for both the primary and general elections and worked out very well. 
Many people looking at the collections displayed on the way in and out. 
 
The fort grounds have received a grant in 2024 for the Emergency Alert system to be installed weather permitting in 
2025. 
 
A new Conex storage unit that is water and wind resistant has been purchased for the storage of Feast materials on site 
near the barn. 
 

Historical Markers Committee: 
 

The Historical Markers Committee has been preparing to do a survey of existing Tippecanoe County markers in 2025. To 
that end, we have taken the old, existing database and crosschecked it with the Historical Marker Database at hmdb.org. 
We intend to devote a significant amount of time in 2025 to verifying the existence and state of repair of each marker in 
the database, along with what organization has responsibility for each one. 
 
We are also working on two other projects: 
 

1. A marker commemorating Lafayette native Edna Browning Ruby, the remarkable early twentieth–
century artist whose work in stained glass appeared in more than one church in Lafayette. Many thanks to 
committee member Sally Carter for taking charge of this project. 
 
2. The City of Lafayette and Fairfield Township have asked us to design a marker commemorating William 
Digby, to be erected at Greenbush Cemetery. Our final meeting of 2024 was at Greenbush Cemetery with John 
Collier, Assistant Director of Economic Development for the city, to see the site and discuss parameters for the 
project. 
 

Lafayette Bicentennial Publications Committee: 
 
The committee had a busy year recruiting authors and getting articles for the book submitted.  Over 200 potential 
articles were submitted by the time we wrapped up submissions this fall. 
 
Throughout the year, the majority of the committee’s time was spent reviewing, reference checking, and editing the 
submitted articles.  We can not thank enough the volunteers that spent hours and hours of their time helping with this 
monumental task. 
 
The final articles were selected and formatted into a standard format for submission to Purdue Press.  Photographs from 
the collection and other sources have been selected and finalized.  The entire manuscript has been forwarded to Purdue 
Press for final editing and formatting and eventual publication. 
 



Membership and Development Committee 
 
Members:  Brooke Sauter (Chairwoman), Del Bartlett, Jeff Burnworth, Kelly Lippie, Tara Raber, Dave Sattler, Ronda 
Schwab, Jeff Schwab (Board President), Claire Eagle (Executive Director) 
 
The Membership and Development Committee is a Standing Board Committee charged with advising the Board of 
Governors and the Executive Director on matters relating to membership, or efforts to engage the community for 
purposes of development (donor cultivation, procurement of grants, external fundraising, sponsoring partnership 
formation, etc.).   
 
Membership:  As a Board Committee, the Membership and Development Committee works with membership staff (Kelly 
Lippie) to be a sounding board for feedback or ideas, or as an additional conduit between membership staff and the 
Board.  Discussions include changes in membership benefits and services, methods for membership recruitment, and 
membership outreach projects.  
 
Membership staff reports at each meeting on the status of membership numbers, trends, and ideas for reaching out to 
members and increasing the perceived value of their membership.  The status of the TippecaNEWS newsletter is 
discussed (the newsletter sent out electronically 4 times a year) and any results from membership surveys.  Plans for 
covering the TCHA Membership Tent at the Feast of the Hunters’ Moon are also discussed during this time.  
 
Membership numbers for the year and more details about projects completed for the membership are reported in Kelly 
Lippie’s Membership Report section of this Annual Report. 
 
Development:  The Executive Director (Claire Eagle) is typically the chief development officer for TCHA.  The Executive 
Director works closely with the Committee to plan development events (e.g., fundraising and programming), ongoing 
donation programs (e.g., Legacy Brick), the Annual Appeal, and relationship-building events.  The Executive Director 
takes the lead in writing and submitting grants, as well as completing grant reports, and the Committee acts as a support 
group for the Executive Director by helping to suggest potential granting opportunities or donor opportunities, providing 
identifying documentation for targeted equipment costs for grants, helping to proof grant applications or reports, and 
acting as a sounding board for pursuing certain grants.    
 
During the Committee meetings the Executive Director reports on all grants in development, grants procured, and grants 
concluded (required reports submitted to granting agencies).  In this past year the Committee and the Executive Director 
formulated a Development Strategic Plan for 2024 along with setting specific target goals for the coming year.   
 
In 2024, we had a total of 108 individual donors. Including in-kind donors, this brings our total for 2024 to 125 donors. 
We are fortunate to have the support of so many both in and beyond our community.  
 
Grants, sponsorships and donations for 2024 are presented in the Executive Director’s section of this Annual Report.   
 
Development and Membership Committee Projects for 2025 
 

● Review and modification (as needed) for Annual Appeal 2025 – timing, goals, tracking goal progress, reporting 
of goal progress to membership, additional communication during the appeal period 

● Continued expansion on planned giving opportunities for TCHA:  estate planning, monthly giving, donations 
from IRA required minimum distributions (RMD) 

● Continue efforts to attract new support for increasing the endowments whose interest would be used to 
support TCHA operations and increase the Association’s fiscal stability by reducing dependence upon the 
weather-dependent Feast for so much of the Association’s yearly operational budget  

● Fundraising to support the Feast, as it is currently a significant source of revenue for the Association 
● Continue to discuss and create effective methods to foster development relationships with individuals, 

businesses, and community leaders  
 



Thanks to the Committee volunteers and staff for helping this Committee fulfill its function and obligation to the Board of 
Governors.  
 
WE WANT YOU:  The Committee is seeking TCHA members with experience, or ideas, on how to better engage the 
community in practical methods of donor partnership development, personal engagement with the Association, cost 
effective uses of social media for outreach and communication with the community, and other means by which TCHA can 
attract non-TCHA-members into the TCHA orbit.   
 
Please contact Jeff Schwab, Board President, at:    jrs@purdue.edu   
 

Ouiatenon Preserve Committee 
 
Committee Members: H. Kory Cooper (Chair), Phyllis Dotson, Jeremy Spann, David Hovde, Leslie Martin-Conwell, Del 
Bartlett, Colby Bartlett 
 
Ouiatenon Artifacts at IU Museum  
The TCHA board has decided to investigate what legal options we have regarding ownership of the Ouiatenon artifacts 
excavated by Dr. Kellar (IU) in 1968 and 1969. TCHA contends it is the owner of that collection of material, but IU has 
expressed their opinion that the collection belongs to them. The material has been housed at IU since excavation but no 
report was ever provided to TCHA. 
 
Overlook 
1) Plans are in motion to replace the handicap parking signs at the Ouiatenon Preserve overlook with something more 
aesthetically pleasing and less obstructive of the view. Currently, there are signs on metal rods at eye-level. We have 
discussed replacing the posts with shorter wooden posts that would still be compliant with the 1990 Americans with 
Disabilities Act but more attractive.  
 
2) In July someone dumped a truckload of construction debris (dirt, sod, bricks) at the overlook. Colby reported it to the 
sheriff’s office and encouraged them to visit the overlook regularly if possible. Kohler’s was hired to remove dump truck 
pile, which cost ~$500 and was covered by OPI. As a result of this and previous incidents, Colby plans to install some sort 
of video surveillance of the overlook.  
 
OP Field Activities 
1) OPI was awarded (with Purdue University and University of Southern Indiana as co-applicants) a Wabash River 
Cultural Heritage Fund grant in the amount of $99,000 for archaeological field work at the preserve. This work will take 
place in May-June 2025 and will help the preserve in identifying and preserving its archaeological sites.   
 
2) Dr. Terry Cruz, a Post-Doc scholar at Purdue in Agriculture, has been collecting rusts and midge larvae from 
goldenrods as part of their research.   
 
3) OPI was awarded a USDA NRCS grant in the amount of ~$8,000.00 for use in dealing with invasive species. These 
funds will be used to get rid of honeysuckle on the northern margins of the preserve. 
 
Interpretation 
Moving forward the OP Committee has agreed to prioritize developing and installing interpretive signage at the 
preserve, specifically the overlook. Additionally, we will continue to work closely with OPI in developing a plan for the 
use of the Fix property at the preserve. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Program Committee 
 
2024’s successful programming season would not have been possible without 
our sponsors, volunteer presenters and committee. Educational programming is 
a BIG part of our mission, and their support and time allow us to continue to 
fulfill our mission, enriching the lives of Tippecanoe County residents and visitors 
by collecting, preserving and sharing our unique and diverse history. Support for 
this year’s programs included The National Group, La Compagnie des Beaux 
Eaux, Visit Lafayette-West Lafayette and the American Legion Post 11. With their 
support and the help of over 100 volunteers, 2024 programs (exclusive of the 
Feast) had 1,565 attendees.   
 
The addition of our quarterly program brochure was a hit, with many members 
appreciating the format for better calendar planning. In addition, this change in 
format allowed the committee to plan programs on a rolling basis, making 
changes as needed and leading to far less cancelled programs due to scheduling 
changes.  
 
2024 also brought a new program series to the History Center. Working with 
Chef Lauren Reed and her assistant Rose, we hosted four Taste of the Past 
dinners throughout the summer. Three of the four dinners sold out, bringing in 
just under $5,000 in revenue. We’ve expanded the number of dinners to five this year, including a special Valentine’s 
Day edition. Tickets are on sale now! 
 

Program partnerships continued throughout 
the year. Working with Tom Wojcinski and 
Les Garrison du Pays d'en Haut four living 
history events were held at the Fort 
Ouiatenon Blockhouse, with maple sugaring 
in March having an attendance of 400 
visitors. In addition, we began a partnership 
with the West Lafayette Library, hosting five 
programs and an exhibit together.  
 
In late 2024, the Programming Committee 
developed a short survey designed to help 
us better understand the quality of our 

programs and what the community wants to 
see from us. Survey results will be analyzed in 
February and used to guide the Program 

Committee as we continue to plan 2025 programs and beyond.  
 
Finally, special thanks go to our entire committee for working hard to put on an interesting and balanced slate of 
programs. 2024 committee members were Cassie Apuzzo, Leslie Martin Conwell, Kory Kooper, Amy Harbor, David 
Hovde, Walt Griffin, Quentin Robinson, Brooke Sauter, Bridget Slack, Whitney Walton and Jan Young. If program 
planning interests you, please contact me at director@tippecanoehistory.org. Any TCHA member can be on the 
committee!  
  

A set table from the Taste of the 
Archives dinner with 

Chef Lauren Reed 

Pete Bill presenting "Tippecanoe County and the 1913 Flood" at the 
 West Lafayette Public Library 



Grants, donations, and sponsorships for 2024 are listed below 
 
Grant Income 
 
Community Foundation of Greater Lafayette       $43,640.00 
North Central Health Services        $57,084.75 
Lafayette Life Foundation         $  5,000.00  
Indiana Humanities          $  2,793.00  
Lafayette Daybreak Rotary        $     500.00 
 
Sponsorships 
 
American Legion Post 11         $     300.00 
Historic Five Points Fire Station        $     100.00 
Old National Bank         $     500.00 
First Farmer’s Bank and Trust         $  4,500.00 
La Compagnie des Beaux Eaux        $     200.00 
Subaru of Indiana          $  3,500.00 
Visit Lafayette-West Lafayette         $20,000.00 
 
Contributions or donations $1 – $100 
 

Ross Aiken Theresa Meyer 
Bernadette Aliprantis and Gene Terril Dan and Judy Morris 
James and Marilyn Anderson John Mullen 
Stephen Ash Carolyn Niemantsverdreit 
Kathy Atwell PEO Chapter L 
Carolyn Bedrosian Walter Poppinga 
Spencer Bower and Sandy Schelle Jacquelyn Ralph 
David and Julie Byers Karah Rawlings 
Edward and Rebecca Chosnek David and Lynda Raymer 
Charles Clark (Underwood Insurance Agency) Richard Roop 
John Copeland and Gail Thayer-Copeland Jim and Ruth Samuel 
Michael Donahue Ruth Schafer 
Amy and Andy Dooley Robert and Dorotha Schelle 
David and Kathy Lynn Dull Nick Schenkel 
Peter and Georgia Dunn Sue and Charles Scholer 
Jeanne Dutton Jeff and Ronda Schwab 
Alexca Freed Kathi and Gary Shanahan 
General De Lafayette Chapter NSDAR Terry Shanks 
Charles Gullion Van and Lynne Sherry 
Tara L. Harl Paul and Phyllis Shireman 
John Harris and Joan Hostetler Dana and Maggie Smith 
DonElla Hartman Harriet Smith 
John Hughey (Long Center) Pauletta V. Smith 
Dan and Christine Isbell Laura Smyser 
Robert Kerkhoff Nathan Snyder 
Jill King Terry and Kathleen Stevens 
Jane Kinyon and Mike Brown Randy Studt 
John P. Knoll Joe Sutton 
Carla Koertge Harold Switzer 
Carolyn Kolb Gary and Susan Tishler 
Frank and Judy Koontz Jane Turner and Carl Hager 



Lafayette Catholic School System Mary Ann Vater 
Weldon and Norma Lachmund Sam Wampler 
Kelly Lippie Barbara Welch 
Terry and Maryann Lucterhand Jared West 
Carol Luebke Shirley and Terry West 
Michael and Pamela Luenz Samantha White 
Aileen and Patricia Marshall Bill and Jan Young 
Kathryn Matter  

 
Contributions or donations $101 - $250 
 

Del Bartlett Michael Hunt 
Sally Jean Carter Rhonda Isbell  
Charlie Coate Stephen Marshall 
Sallie Cooke Larry and Marriane Rose 
Brent and Jan Dickson Mary and Ted Springer 
Susan and Stephen Henson Patricia Sullivan and Peter Fadde 
Donald R. Hickey  

 
Contribution or donations $251 - $500 
 

Rosanne Altstatt  Junction 1869 
Kathy Atwell Andy Owen 
Connie Davis Jim and Mary Jo Risk 
Walt and Eileen Griffin Marsha Selmer and David Chapman 
Martha and Gordon Helms Whitney Walton 

 
Contributions or donations $501 - $1,000 
 

Steve and Debbie Belter Colleen Reader 
Martin and Patty Jischke (Jischke Family Fund) Dave and Nancy Sattler 
McBride Philanthropic Fund (Prella and John 
McBride) 

 

 
Contributions or donations $1,001 - $5,000 
 

Mary Anthrop Jon and Amy Harbor 
City of West Lafayette Tippecanoe County 

 
Contributions in Kind 
 

Sharon Baker Long Electric 
Lorita Bill Mr. Fence It 
Chimney Mechanix of Indiana Carolyn O’Connell 
Civic Theatre of Greater Lafayette Mary and Ted Springer 
Dunkin Donuts – West Lafayette Teays River Brewing and Public House 
Haley’s Lock Safe and Keys The National Group 
Henry Poor Lumber Vester and Associates 
Jim’s Garage Wintek Corporation 
La Compagnie des Beaux Eaux Woof Boom Radio 
Lafayette Travel Trailer  

  



TCHA Membership Roll 
As of January, 2025 

 
Individual 

Cassie Apuzzo Roy B. Melton 
David Azpell Angelia Mercer 
Pam Barnard Roger Misner 
David Berkey Edward R. Mosher 
Michael Black Sally Jo Mueller 
Amanda Booher Rick Oliver 
Monica Casanova Devon Roddel 
DaveChasey Sheila Rosenthal 
Philip Crousore Cindy Salazar 
Cynthia S. Crystal Molly Scherrer 
Monica Doerr Terry Shanks 
Kari Ekenstedt Mark Shietze 
Julia Erwin Leslie Skaggs 
Robert Gump Nathan Snyder 
Leonard Halascsak Randy Studt 
Ronald Hession Daniel Sublette 
David Howe Arnold L. Sweet 
Lisa Isenbarger David Thomas 
Charles Knutson Harold Tully 
Janice Kritchevsky Andrea Carolina Velez Parra 
Erika Kvam Diana L. Vice 
Michael Laws Wabash Weavers Guild 
Elizabeth Lawson Samara Wallpe 
Elizabeth Linginfelter Joshua S. Walter 
Jonathon Lipps Jared G. West 
Donna Marvel Michelle Workman 
Steve McCammon  

 
Senior Individual 

Ross Aiken Thomas G. King 
Carol Andrew Carolyn Kolb 
Stephen Ash Jack Korty 
Kathy Atwell James Ledman 
Donna Avolt Susan Logas 
Shirley Babb Mary M. Losey 
Judy A. Bauman John MacDonald 
Carolyn Bedrosian Kathryn Matter 
Mac Bellner Virginia McCabe 
Vicki Bower Mary Anne McCarty 
Karen S. Brand Linda McIntosh 
Marilyn L. Brown Glen Miller 
Marian J. Bryan Lisa Misch 
Peggy Bryant Karen Moore 
Rita Bukcles Barbara Nolan 
Frank Butwin Ruth S. O’Connor 
Barbara Cantwell Greg Paeth 
Nancy Carney Walter Poppinga 
Lori Chowning Mary Pugh 
Kathleen Clark Jacquelyn Ralph 



Susan Y. Clawson Colleen Reader 
Nancy Cordes Joseph E. Rees 
Kevin Cullen Ken Ridgway 
Milton Dehne Betty Rohler 
Jeanne Dutton Ruth Ann Schafer 
Pamela Gerguson Jackie Schreckengast 
Gail Flack Gregory G. Seiters 
Carol Frantz Cecil Shoemaker 
Alexca Freed Sara Slaven 
Virginia Freeman Harriet Smith 
Cathy Grafton Linda Sorensen 
Nancy Greenwood Judy Spencer 
Christian Hagemann Mary M. Springer 
Deborah A. Halsema Elizabeth Stoddart 
Patrick D. Halsmer Terry A. Taylor 
Kathy Heaphy William Tilford 
Alan Hefner Janet G. Timmons 
Kathy Hiser James Vaughsn 
John Hobaugh Whitney Walton 
John Hollis John Weismiller 
Lynn Isenbarger Barbara Welch 
Carolyn Jones Patricia Cockrell Wood 
Robert Kerkhoff  

 
Senior Couple 

James and Marilyn Anderson Richard and Rosemary Maryonovich 
Tom and Mary Arth John and Prella McBride 
Eileen and Bill Arthur Sheila and Bob McCreary 
Sharon and Ron Baker Thomas and Susan McCully 
John and Joan Bauer Nathan and Julie McKenzie 
Dan and Pam Becker Laurel and Richard Mellien 
Rick and Kathy Black Ben and Maxine Miller 
Spencer Bower and Sandy Schelle Richard and Patricia Miller 
Joan and Joseph Briller Harry and Sylvia Mohler 
Carol Jo Brooks Carl Dee Moore and Avalona Bowers 
Angela and Craig Bruntlett Mike and Pam Murr 
Dale and Toni Butcher Brian and Karen Musser 
Doyne and Richard Carson Donnie Neighbors 
Edward and Rebecca Chosnek Mark and Anne Nesbitt 
Don and Diane Claffey John and Marian Oberholtzer 
Don and Mindy Clayton Barbara Osborn and David Hackney 
Lou Ann and Larry Clugh Carol and Mike Pettibone 
Rick and Leslie Martin Conwell Mike and Nancy Piggott 
Kathy and Kacey Crager Jeff and Carlene Quirk 
Harlan and Heather Day David and Lynda Raymer 
Linda and Donald Decker Kate Riley and Anna Whipkey 
Roland and Jan Ditto James and Mary Jo Risk 
Michael and Phyllis Dotson James Ross and Marylin Howland 
Eileen Drennen and Terry Stevick Jim and Carolyn Roth 
James and Patricia Driscoll Scott and Anna Rumble 
David and Kathy-Lynn Dull James and Patti Sablotny 
Peter and Georgia Dunn Jim and Ruth Samuel 
Linda and James Eales John and Lisa Schaust 



Jeris and Joyce Eikenberry Barbara and Tom Scheumann 
LaVaughan and Richard Evans Connie and John Schmidt 
Richard and Yvonne Fetz Michael and Juliann Seikel 
Mark and Karen Freeman Marsha Selmer and David Capman 
Richard Fudge and Meredith Richmond Ray and Barbara Senesac 
Mike and Carolyn Gery Peter and Charlene Sherry 
Mike and Karen Hainlen Paul and Phyllis Shireman 
Joey and Kathleen Hall Harold and Deanna Sloan 
John M. Harris and Joan E. Hostetler Daryl and Marsha Smith 
James and Constance Hayman E. Dana and Maggie Smith 
Robert B. Hayward Jr. Connie and David Spicer 
Sandra Hirzel James and Fara Stalker 
Dave and Cynthia Holter Michael and Roxanna Stouder 
David Hovde and Marj Rush Hovde Jack and Mary Jo Streicher 
Mark and Pamela Howells Sue and Jon Swick 
James and Rebecca Huebler Dennis and Marjorie Teusch 
Barbara and Art Huff Gary and Susan Tishler 
Donald and Barbara Hyatt Jane Turner and Carl Hager 
Charles Jenks and Sunny Miller Thomas and Dianna Velten 
Patricia and Doug Jones Jean and John Wadley 
Jane Kinyon and Mike Brown Mike and Connie Warner 
Steve and Angie Klink Sally Mullen Weber and John Weber 
Barbara and John Knochel Terry and Shirley West 
Ron Koehler and Cindy Marsh Mike and Christine White 
Carol and David Kuebler Charles and Susan Whittemore 
Ken and Kathryn Lewellen Fred and Ricia Williams 
Terry and Maryann Lucterhand David Woodman 
Michael and Pamela Luenz Bill and Pam Young 
Craig and Beth Lysinger Marilyn and Paul Ziemer 
Rob and Callie Marksbary Larry and Janine Zwiebel 

 
Family 

Rosanne Altstatt Bill and Betsy Miller 
Frank and Heather Arnold Dennis and Lindsey Minchella 
Angela and Lonnie Barnett Kurt and Jennifer Muschlitz 
James and Debra Bechner Janet R. Onken and Camilla Amsler 
Michael and Lisa Belcher Gregory and Karissa Pettet 
Andrew Bellisari and Courtney Wittekind Lance and Shelly Pettyjohn 
Paula and Frank Bongen Susan Puterbaugh and Alissa Morlan 
Mark and Barbara Bowman Tara Raber and Cameron Chambers 
Sheila Campbell Chris and Mary Reck 
Gale Charlotte and Karen Adams Matt and Ellen Riebsomer 
Jennifer Cioni and Charles Schwarz Jeffrey and Heather Risdon 
Charles Clark Beverly Robinson and Lisa Strube 
H. Kory Cooper and Michele Buzon Erika Roller 
Barbara and Bryan Criswell James Roller and Amanda Worrell 
Matthew and Elise Dillon Benjamin L. Ross and Jason Griffith 
Malcolm and Deidre Duncan John Paul Schafer 
Heather and Tanner Dunk David and Anita Schamber 
Michael and Stephanie Elliot Jacqueline Schmidt Ruckman 
Tarez and Eric Graban Bryan and Candace Shaffer 
Seth and Laura Harden Bridget and Andrew Slack 
Audrey Johnson Jeremy and Laura Spann 



Kenneth and Pamela Kassner Scott and Michelle Stembaugh 
Amber Kizer and Rachel Kizer Greg and Rachel Stout 
Weldon and Norma Lachmund David and Rene Thompson 
Scott and Karen Latta Ross and Shannon Tolen 
Debby Lima Randy and Kathy Vernon 
Tiffany and Grace Lorton Billy Wichmann 
Anne Lucietto and Richard Scheffrahn John and Erika Wickett 
Harry and Charlotte Martin Randy Young and Terry Lynne Weigle 
Katharine and Neil Mascarenhas  

 
Patron 

Bernadette Aliprantis and Gene Terril Kevin and Lou Ann Johnston 
Joseph and Carla Bartlett Kerry Karner 
J. Colby Bartlett Stewart and Janet Kellerman 
Jacob Bleier Rebecca S. Newhart Kincade 
Joann Bonner Ashima Krishna and Krishna Jayant 
John Wells Brainard Brian Leung 
Jan and Jerome Braun Steve and Mary Martinez 
Jeff and Karyn Burnworth Kathleen McGinnis and Tim Gennett 
Cheryl Butcher Ken and Jill Moder 
Sally Jean Carter E. Kent and Linda Moore 
Stephen J Clevenger John and Jeanne Norberg 
Dan E. and Suzanne M. Collins Carolyn R. O'Connell 
Mary Collins Old Tippecanoe Quilt Guild 
William and Dianne Combs Larry and Marianne Rose 
Kay Conner and Dick Walton Margaret Rowe 
John Copeland and Gail Thayer-Copeland Evelyn Samad 
Natasha Corbett Doug and Michelle Samuel 
Diana Dahl Dave and Nancy Sattler 
Amy and Andy Dooley Nick Schenkel 
Marsha and Chester Duda John and Stephanie Scheumann 
John Fabian Shirley M. Schulz 
James and Jane Frankenberger Tim and Kathi Shriner 
Bridget Ammond Frey Pauletta V. Smith 
Edward Geswein James and Elizabeth Solberg 
Julie Ginn Terry and Kathleen Stevens 
John Gladden Linda Swihart 
Vince and Sherri Guido David and Melissa Taylor 
Charles Gullion Tom and Chris Turpin 
Bob and Ellie Haan Visit Lafayette-West Lafayette 
Nina Haghighi and Tim Wright Wabash Area Lifetime Learners Assoc. 
Amy and Jon Harbor Justin Welches 
William and Peggy Hoover Todd and Danielle White 
Misty Jackson and Timothy Lauxmann Cheryl and Chris Wiles 
Thomas Johnson and Brooke Sauter Lloyd M. Wilkinson 

 
Sustaining 

Steve and Kris Ames Susan and Stephen Henson 
Alan and Gail Beck Jessica Hoagland 
Pete and Lorita Bill Richard and Betty Nelson 
David and Julia Byers Carolyn Niemantsverdriet 
Barrett S. Caldwell Brent Parks 
Drew Casani Quentin and Camilla Robinson 



Connie Small Davis Darrell Schulze and Diane Stott 
Ken C. Decker Jeffrey and Ronda Schwab 
Leon and Kay Dickson Van and Lynne Sherry 
Martha and Gordon Helms Michael and Marilou Warden 

 
Benefactor 

Gabrielle and Eyal Barash Andy Owen 
Walter and Eileen Griffin Mayor Tony Roswarski 
Deirdre LeMire David and Dorothy Taylor 

 
Treasure 

Purdue Federal Credit Union/ Jeffrey Love Margaret and Leonard Wood 
John and Debbie Thieme  

 
Lifetime Members 

Ronald and Dorothy Baker John and Karen Mills 
Steve and Debbie Belter Ronald Vaughan Morris 
Dr. William Blevins Mariellen Neudeck 
Joseph and Connie Bumbleburg Anita Newtson 
Neal Houze and Cyndy Clauss Hugh and Judith Pence 
Sarah Cooke James Smith 
Brent and Jan Dickson Mark and Pam Thompson 
Cecilia Gross Fowler Robert and Patricia Truitt 
Priscilla Gerde Walter and Nancy Weirich 
Dennis Gernhardt Alan and Joyce Welch 
Richard and Connie Grace Mary Ann Wiebers 
David and Sandra Lahr Joyce Wiegand 
Russ and Alice Maurey James Withers 
Chris McFail Bill and Jan Young 

 


